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Wider College Reopening

It has been wonderful to welcome the majority of Year 10 and 12 students back to St Michael’s this 
month. 

Students in Year 10 have participated in English, Maths, Science, RE and physical and emotional 
wellbeing classes and students in Year 12 have had the opportunity to start their UCAS applications, attend 

an academic tutoring meeting and participate in an emotional wellbeing workshop.

Students have been delighted to be back and have coped well with new health and safety procedures. 
Thanks to all those involved in the wider opening of the college. 

Ms F. Corcoran

Principal



On 18th June we
welcomed our second
groups of Year 10 and
12 onsite and it was
really lovely to have
them back.





22nd June





The final group of Year 10s  
was welcomed on Thursday 
25th June.











Architecture Challenge 
In our latest challenge, students (and staff) who wanted to participate were asked to create their own mini 

city from net templates (thanks to Ms Arjan for putting this together).

We had entries from each house with the winner being Charlotte B.! 
1000 points going to Vicuna house! 200 house points have been awards for the runners up.

Well done to our only teacher entry from Mr Lomax and his daughter for Mazzarello who has earned 500 
points for his house! 











Year 8 
cover books

Mr Lomax and Mr Burton were very 
impressed with the quality of work 
submitted by Year 8 pupils for the 

illustration project. 
Year 8 have spent several weeks 

developing their illustrative skills and 
knowledge of the work of professional 
illustrators. The unit of work concluded 
with pupils having to design the front 
cover of a children’s book. Pupils were 

provided with an extract of the book and 
had complete creative freedom on how 

the front cover could look. It was 
important that pupils understood the look 

and feel of the character from the text 
which helped develop literacy skills. Check 

out some of the work here. – Mr Lomax
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RE
with Miss Casey

Here are some of my pupils to showcase

There has also been excellent work handed in by Nancy B., Isabel B., Elsa P., Poppy B., Lamake H. and Sebastian M. 
(all in Year 10)











Chaplain’s Corner Reflections

The 29th June marked the Solemnity of Saints Peter and Paul. 

In many parts of the world it is a Holy Day of Obligation. 

St. Peter was designated by Our Lord to lead His flock, and St. Peter's authority extends to the present Pope in an unbroken line. 

The Apostle Paul, a convert to Christianity, reminds us of the billions of souls who remain ignorant of Christ and who must be brought into 

the fold so that there will be one fold and one shepherd.

Instead of scripture this time, here’s an idea to celebrate:

Apostle Cookies

A good gingerbread cookie dough will do, and any good gingerbread-boy cookie cutter will make a gingerbread Apostle (or you may cut them freehand with a knife). 

The twist is in the decoration. We decorated each one with his own symbols, tied a ribbon through a hole pierced (before baking) in the top of each cookie, served 

them on a tray, covered, with only the ribbons showing; you got your dessert by choosing a ribbon, finding the cookie, and identifying it. This is an excellent way to 

learn all the Apostles.

The frosting is a confectioner's sugar recipe tinted with vegetable colours. 

The symbols may be made with stiff frosting squirted through a squeegee, if you have one, or may be cut from foil, paper, or made of any materials that suggest 

themselves.

Here are suggestions for cookie decorating:

St. Peter (June 29). Red frosting because he was a martyr. 

Symbols: two keys, a cock crowing, an upside-down cross, a fish, a sword. The keys remind us that Jesus gave him the Keys of the Kingdom; the cock recalls his 

denial of Our Lord; the cross tells that he is supposed to have been martyred head down; the fish — he was a fisher of men; the sword tells of his temper on the 

night he cut off  Malchus' ear. For Peter cut a silver-foil fish for this cookie and stuck it in the frosting. You could do the keys and sword of foil also, with the cross of 

melted chocolate. The cock can be drawn or cut from a picture, cut out and stuck on. St. Peter is the patron of locksmiths and cobblers.





Noticeboard

Contacting the College –

Direct parents access to  college via email

contact@stmichaelscollege.org.uk  

For absence please phone:  0207 237 6432 

EXTN. 730 

Safeguarding 

Important Notice from the Safeguarding 

Officer –

there is a copy of our Safeguarding Policy on 

the College  Website. 

A hard copy of this is available in the College 

Office. 

IS YOUR CHILD STILL ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS?

Have your circumstances changed since the beginning of the COVID-19 outbreak? If so, your child may be 

entitled to free school meals.

Please note however, if you receive Working Tax Credit it is not necessary to apply as you WILL NOT BE 

ELIGIBLE. 

Please send the following information to contact@stmichaelscollege.org,uk if you believe your child could now 

be entitled to Free School Meals.

Your Child’s Name (list all children if you have more than one attending St Michael’s)

Parent’s Name

Parent’s National Insurance Number

Parent’s Date of Birth

Free School Meals is an ideal way to ensure your son/daughter receives a good hot meal at lunchtime especially 

during the colder Winter months while at school. Coupled with the considerable savings that can be made, 

especially in today’s economic climate. 

While the school is closed during the COVID-19 outbreak you would receive vouchers (£15 per child 

per week) by email that can be redeemed in local supermarkets – this will continue during the summer 

holidays of 2020.

Do not miss out on this opportunity to save money and ensure your child has a substantial free school lunch. 
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